MADRID PLANNING BOARD MINUTES

March 3, 2011

6:30 p.m.

Members Present:  Tim Lucas, Chair; Dan McGrath; Jeff Gilson, CEO; Gary Wells; Wayne Day; Laura Merrill.

Absent: Joe Finnegan, Town Supervisor and Kevin Finnegan, Town Board Member.

Tim asked Dan to bring the planning board up to date with the status of the Community Block Grant search for a planner.

Dan discussed the planner that the committee was hired to submit a plan for the Community Block Grant Program.  Letters were sent out to inform those people who were not accepted.  A Letter was sent to LaBerge to tell them they were hired.

LaBerge will be compiling a contract for the Town Board to sign.

The planning board is asking that the Town Board request the town attorney to submit a definition of a boarding home. 

Jeff stated he received back letters from the owners of the junkyards.  They (the junk yard owners) are complying with the information to be submitted.

Meeting adjourned at 7:45.

Town Board meeting is Wednesday, March 16, 2011 at 6:30.  Next Planning Board meeting is Thursday, April 7, 2011 at 6:30 p.m.

